October 17, 2003

Mr. Michael McGibbon

IIT Research Institute

10 West 35th Street

Chicago, IL 60616

Dear Mr. McGibbon:

Thank you for completing the National Inventory of Wild Poliovirus Materials.

This letter is to confirm that IIT Research Institute has been placed on the national inventory as having surveyed five laboratories.  Infectious wild poliovirus materials are listed as present in one laboratory.

When wild poliovirus transmission has been interrupted, your institution will be notified to implement appropriate biosafety measures to further reduce the risk of transmitting wild poliovirus to the community.

Additional information regarding laboratory containment of wild poliovirus materials can be accessed at www.cdc.gov/od/nvpo/polio.  Thank you for your support of global polio eradication.

Sincerely,

Walter R. Dowdle, PhD

Director

Poliovirus Laboratory Containment Preparedness

CC:
Greg Kolar, IIT Research Institute, 10 West 35th Street, Chicago, IL 60616

October 17, 2003

Dr. Lewis Collens

President

Illinois Institute of Technology

3200 South Wabash Avenue

Chicago, Illinois 60616

Dear Dr. Collens:

Thank you for completing the National Inventory of Wild Poliovirus Materials.

This letter is in follow-up to our correspondence of September 9, which incorrectly stated that the Illinois Institute of Technology had been placed on the national inventory.  Our records have been updated and the Illinois Institute of Technology is no longer listed as possessing wild poliovirus materials.

Your assistance in clarifying our records is appreciated.

Sincerely,

Walter R. Dowdle, PhD

Director

Poliovirus Laboratory Containment Preparedness

CC:
Dave Schmidt, Director of Environmental Health and Safety, Illinois Institute of Technology, 3300 South Federal Street, Chicago, IL 60616-3793
